
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(MAIN STREET AND VICTORIA STREET, KIMBERLEY)  

(PARKING PLACES AND RESIDENTS’ CONTROLLED ZONE)  
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2024 (5361) 

 
 

Statement of Reasons 
 
 

Via East Midlands is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver highway 
services. Nottinghamshire County Council have received requests to consider implementing 
a parking scheme to remove long-term non-residential parking on a section of Main Street, 
Kimberley (in front of properties 57 – 81) and on the south-west side of Victoria Street, 
Kimberley, where most of the properties do not have access to any off-street parking 
 
In order to help alleviate these problems, it is proposed to introduce a Residents Parking 
Scheme which would prohibit parking by all vehicles except those displaying a valid parking 
permit. The potential scheme would be in operation Mon – Sat 8am – 6pm.  
 
The proposals are shown on the attached drawing H/JW/4745/01. 

 


